
  
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parent/Carer,                      1st June 2020 
 

Important Information for Y6 bubbles at WVC 
 
 

Year 6 children will be using two classrooms which have a separate entrance to the main school. To drop off and collect 
your children, please go past the main entrance and into the second small carpark before the sports centre carpark 
where you may easily turn around once you have dropped off your child. Drop-off time is between 9am and 9:15 am. 
On Wednesday, there will be a member of Rackham staff waiting to tell your child where they need to go. Lines have 
been marked onto the pathways to ensure that social distancing is adhered to. Collection will be between 3pm and 
3:15pm. Please wait for your child by the entrance to the taped off car park. Once we can see you, we will release your 
child to you. 
 

Parents are asked not to approach classrooms or speak with teachers at drop off and collection – instead any 
communication will need to be via email or telephone.  
 

May we remind you that children will need to wear a whole clean set of clothes every day they are in school.  
 

Please ensure all children bring in a named sunhat which must remain at school. Suncream should be applied at home 
before school and can be reapplied by the children during the day if necessary.   
 

Our Year Six pupils are permitted to bring into school a reading book from home should they wish, but this must remain 
in school until the end of term.  No pupils require a pencil case, all pupils will be provided with their own plastic case of 
required equipment for the entire day and these will be washed every evening. Children will each be given a new 
exercise book which will remain at school. Please do not bring in anything else from home (i.e. school bags, books, toys 
or games).  
 

All children are required to bring in a school packed lunch and this needs to be completely disposable as nothing will be 
returned home. It is vital that all children bring a water bottle to school at the start of the week with their name marked 
clearly on the top and bottom. To minimise items being taken to and from school, water bottles will remain at school 
and go through the dishwasher regularly so please ensure they are dishwasher safe. All children will eat lunch in their 
bubbles in their designated areas outside on our school field or in classrooms when it is raining.  Children will have time 
to play outside within their bubble group at break times and at lunch time too.   
 
Children will also need to bring in or know their Seesaw login as work will be posted onto their profiles every day. 
We are fortunate to be able to use WVC staff while we are there. Mr Pettifor has kindly agreed to do a session of PE 
with each bubble. Children do not need to bring in a PE kit but should wear suitable clothes for PE all day on their PE 
day. We will notify you by the end of this week which days they will be for your child. 
 
Many Thanks, 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Baxter, 
Deputy Headteacher 
 

 


